Writing a pass after a long and tiring day is Mrs. Marilyn Zielke.

## New Faces

Learning the ropes

Photo assignments tacked on the bulletin boards, Happy Birthday posters taped on the wall, and dirty coffee cups everywhere were usual sights that met staffers' eyes as they first walked into room 219.

In order to create better staff morale birthday parties were held, trips were taken and posters were hung on the wall. Most staffers considered room 219 their home away from home.

The fifteen member staff had only two experienced members, but all thirteen others worked long and hard to "learn the ropes" of yearbooking. They were trained to write headlines, captions, and copy, to draw layouts, and to take and crop pictures. "In the beginning staffers didn't realize that they were actually putting together a book. Now they realize that in twenty years this book will still be sitting on someone's bookshelf. The book will last forever, which is why I think it is so important," said Marilyn Zielke.

Looking through various magazines to find new ideas are Sue Bailey and Patricia Ferguson.



An after hours birthday party was one of the many things the yearbook staff did to boost morale.

Taking notes while listening to speaker John Hudnell at the U.S.C. Journalism Convention are Kendall Wilson and Robin Rutan.







